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FINANCE AND AUDIT COMMITTEE APPROPRIATION TRANSFERS 

C

DEPARTMENTAL 
File No. 12-1/12-269

(Journal, December 15, 2011)

Action Required


Finance Committee


WHEREAS, department requests for transfers within their own accounts have been received by the Department of Administrative Services, Fiscal Affairs, and the Director finds that the best interests of Milwaukee County will be served by allowance of such transfers;

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Director, Department of Administrative Services, is hereby authorized to make the following transfers in the 2012 appropriations of the respective listed departments:
	
	
	
	
	
	From
	
	To

	1.
	1021 – County Executive Department of Veterans’ Services
	
	

	
	6509
	–
	Building Space & Rental
	
	
	
	$4,100

	
	6326
	–
	Electricity
	
	
	
	$1,800

	
	5199
	–
	Salaries & Wages
	
	$5,900
	
	


An appropriation transfer of $5,900 is requested by the Director of the Department of Veterans’ Services to reallocate expenditure authority from personal services appropriations to the services appropriations to pay rental and utility costs due to the Department’s relocation.

The Department of Veterans’ Services was required to relocate from its former location at the Clement J. Zablocki Veterans Affairs Medical Center (Medical Center) in January because the Medical Center required additional space for medical services. The Department of Veterans’ Services subsequently sought appropriate leased space for its operations, and during the January 2012 Board Cycle received approval to enter into a five year lease for space, to expire at the end of 2016, in West Allis.

The 2012 Department Veterans’ Services Adopted Budget includes $15,000 in funding for space rental and no funding for utilities, since the Department was not required to pay for utilities at the Medical Center. Based on the terms of the lease, the estimated rental costs for 2012 will total $19,100, including a security deposit. Veterans’ Services staff estimates utility bills of approximately $150 per month or $1,800 annually. Department staff indicates that one position of Assistant Program Supervisor will be held vacant for a portion of the year in order to offset the unanticipated increase in rental costs. The position is budgeted with an annual salary of $44,104.
TRANSFER SIGNED BY THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE 3/1/2012.
APPROVED BY THE COMMITTEE ON FINANCE AND AUDIT 3/8/2012 (VOTE 6-0).
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